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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 
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 “And I will establish my covenant with thee; and thou shalt know that I am the 
LORD.” (Ezekiel 16:62).  Greetings in the precious name of Jesus Christ.  We trust that 
this report finds each one doing well.   
 
 The Lord blessed with a safe and uneventful trip for Cyd’s return to Australia, for 
which we are thankful.  As the trip is exhausting, she arrived tired and needful of rest 
and recuperation.   
 
 At this writing, we are mostly settled in Port Hedland and eager to move forward 
with the work.  I have been investigating possible meeting places; however, since it is 
the holiday season, it is nearly impossible to get in contact with anyone in authority, 
which is usual for this time of year here in Australia. We remain hopeful that the Lord 
will direct us, in His appointed time, to a suitable venue in which to conduct services. In 
the meantime, I have had several opportunities to talk to people about why we are here. 
 
 From time to time, Cyd is hoping to be able to write more of her, “News from the 
Homefront” letters.  Instead of sending her segment with the mission report, we are 
planning to send it by email as she is able to write.  As most know, she is often hindered 
by health issues.  Should anyone desire to receive the “News” segment, please let us 
know by forwarding us your name and email address to – fandcjames@gmail.com. 
 
 Our sincere thanks for your continued love, prayers, encouragement, and 
support for the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.   
  
Love in Christ,  
Frank James  


